4 Ramon Enriquez, Principal

To:  Board of Education, Superintendent and Cabinet
From: Lesly Martinez, Student Board Representative
Date: May 12, 2022

Re: Board Report

Good Evening Board President Mr. Alfonso Morales and the Board of Education, Superintendent
Dr. Crosthwaite, Members of the Cabinet, and the Lynwood Community, my name is Lesly
Martinez , and I am the Student Board Representative and a Member of ASB for Pathway
Independent Study High School.

Our school counselor, Mr. Mireles, continues to collaborate with Cerritos College to assist
students enroll in financial aid and successfully complete their college applications. We have 30
students enrolled in colleges and 4 students enrolled in the military. Students will continue to get
support from Pathway throughout May and June.

Pathway is happy to announce that an additional 17 students completed graduation requirements
during the third quarter bringing the total number of early graduates to 34 scholars. We are proud
of our classmates for their persistence and perseverance.

Our peers took their cap and gown pictures this week. We were excited to put on our caps and
gowns and get a sneak peak at what is to come in a few weeks. We are thankful for all the
support we have received from our families, friends and staff and getting us closer to graduation.

We are proud of Mr. Javellana who is representing Pathway in San Diego as he presents to
various districts from California on the newly developed Ethnic Studies curriculum based on the
our district’s framework created by the Equity Department.

Earlier today, the Pathway community celebrated Latino Heritage Celebration. The event
included free food, live entertainment and prizes. We thank everyone that participated and
helped make this celebration a success. A special thank you goes out to Mr. Ballinger for
organizing the event.

On behalf of the Pathway student body, we would like to congratulate Ms. Harnage for being
selected this year’s Teacher of the Year. We appreciate everything you for us.

This concludes the Pathway Independent Study High School report. Thank you.



Mr. Ramon Enriquez, Principal

VISTA/HIGH SCHOOL,

Vista High School

To:  Board of Education, Superintendent and Cabinet
From: Danna Castaneda, Student Board Representative
Date: May 12, 2022
Re: Board Report

Good Evening Board President Alfonso Morales and the Board of Education, Superintendent Dr.
Crosthwaite, Members of the Cabinet, and the Lynwood Community, my name is Danna Castaneda,
and | am the Student Board Representative and a Member of ASB for Vista High School.

Vista High High School got a sneak peak into what they will look like during graduation as Seniors
took their cap and gown pictures. We are excited for our graduation.

A celebration of Women Empowerment was held during the month of April. All female students
participated in a series of seminars and workshops tailored to teach our young ladies their value and
appreciate their womanhood. We thank everyone that helped make this event possible including our
guest speakers. A special thank you goes out to Ms. Christine Arostigue-Manson for speaking to us
and sharing HER story. Your leadership is greatly appreciated!

Many students demonstrated their artistic talents in the Lynwood Unified School District Annual Arts
Festival. Scholars showcased their work with various interpretations of art from pencil sketches to
more complex technical drawings. Thank you Ms. Casuso for inspiring us to bring out our creativity
and not being afraid to express ourselves through art.

Student of the quarter was celebrated. Scholars were recognized for the following achievements:
Scholar of the Quarter, Perfect Attendance, and Most Improved. There were 36 students
acknowledged for their outstanding work. Thank you EduCare for supporting us during the student
recognition ceremony.

A BBQ luncheon was held to celebrate students that applied for college and completed their financial
aid application. Students that did complete both were encouraged to finish the process. We thank
Cerritos College for their ongoing support and assisting with this event.

Vista had their first in-person Open House in two years. Several community partners attended the
event and offered resources to our families. It was great to have our families meet our teachers in
person.

This concludes the Vista High School Report. Thank you.
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MARCO ANTONIO FIREBAUGH HIGH SCHOOL
5246 Martin Luther King Jr Blvd, @
Lynwood, CA 90262

To: LUSD Board of Education
From: Nathalie Olloqui, M.A. Firebaugh ASB Board Representative

Good Evening, Board President Mr. Morales, Board Members, and the rest of the Lynwood

Community here today. My name is Nathalie Olloqui, I'm the ASB President here representing M.A.
Firebaugh Highschool. The information presented will be the most up-to-date and recent going on, on our
campus.

Academics

ELPAC testing is at an over 90% completion rate

The physical fitness test was held during P.E. classes and concluded April 14th

The international baccalaureate (IB) testing will be happening starting May 2nd till May 20th
AP Testing began on May 2nd and is set to end May 13th, 2022

Seniors will be receiving their “final” grade Wednesday, May 25th, 2022.

SBAC testing began this Monday, May 9th and is set to finish

I would like to take a moment and congratulate our FHS teacher of the year Ms.Parkhill!! She is
also our senior advisor and we appreciate her for all she does.

College and Career Information

The College and Career Center has been helping students read award letters and has also offered
help in completing scholarship applications.

The CCCenter celebrated Decision Day on May 5, 2022. Thank you to all seniors and staff
members who attended this extraordinary event.

The CCC has assisted in signing up over 130 students to the Community College promise with
Compton College.

School Events/ Activities

During the first week of April, ASB hosted a kindness week in honor of spreading positivity and
enabling kind gestures to our student body.

FHS successfully hosted the Lynwood Arts festival on April 30th. Thank you for all school who
participated in this wonderful community event.

Our Student Body celebrated our staff and teachers for appreciation week, we want to
acknowledge, appreciate and thank them for all their hard work and dedication to our campus
ASB applications were submitted for the upcoming school year! Campaigning for the ASB
cabinet is currently happening and election day will take place tomorrow Friday, May 13,2022 .



Lynwood High School
4050 E. Imperial Hwy.
Lynwood, Ca. 90262
Phone (310) 603-1582

Date: Thursday, May 12th, 2022
To: Board of Education, Superintendent and Cabinet
From: Zayra Hernandez, Student Board Representative
Regarding: Lynwood High School Student Report to the Board

Good evening board President Mr. Morales, Board Members, District cabinet members, and
Lynwood community. My name is Zayra Hernandez and I am Lynwood High School’s
student board representative. This is Lynwood High School’s student board report for
Thursday, May 12th:

College and Career Center:

This week the college and career center hosted Decision Day today Thursday, April 28th to
celebrate our seniors and their after high school decisions. The CCC'is also reminding
seniors that Sunday, May 1st is the deadline for students o submit their intent lo register for

their classes.

SBAC and AP Testing:

AP Testing began on May 2nd and will continue until May 13th. Our students have worked
extremely hard in their tlasses all semester and will be able to prove their hardwork and
dedication via the administration of this test. The week of May 2nd to May 5th the ELA CAT
and ELA PT exam were administered to students as well. Benchmarks were taken the week
of May 9th- May 13th, 12 graders will take the CAST on May 16 and 17th while all
underclassmen take the Math CAT on these days too. Our month of testing will conclude
with SBAC and CAST makeups taking place from May 18th-May 24th.

Cinco de Mayo:

Our annual Cinco de Mayo celebration will take place tomorrow May 13th and will be
hosted by our very own club La Raza. From 7:30 AM-8:15 AM Lynwood High School will
have a mariachi on campus playing for our students and staff. This will be followed by our
Cinco de Mayo assembly that will take place from 11:15-12:35. To conclude, our cinco de
mayo festival will take place from 12:35-3 PM where a variety of clubs will be selling food
and snacks students and staff can purchase. We hope you will be able to join us tomorrow to

support our clubs.
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"Enter to Learn, Depart to Serve"
Ms. Shamel Wilson, Principal

To: Board of Education, Superintendent and Cabinet
From: Miguel Conejo , Student Board Representative
Date: May 12, 2022

Re: Board Report

Good Evening Board President Ms. Lopez, board members, Superintendent Dr.
Crosthwaite, Members of the Cabinet, and the Lynwood Community, my name is Miguel
Conejo and | am the Student Board Representative for Lynwood Community Adult
School.

o LCAS held its Open House at the Imperial site on Wednesday, April 6th.
We had 25 booths with educational services, job placement and training and
community service organizations. Over 200 visitors attended and were
treated to free popcorn, entertained by our students from the Older Adult
program and decorated with Spring themed face painting.

e LCAS completed a polished and very positive Mid-Cycle Virtual WASC
review and was encouraged by the reviewer to continue to make progress
on goals outlined in the action plan.

o LCAS has started holding graduation meetings with the Class of 2022 and
is planning for the first banquet in two years.

This concludes Lynwood Community Adult School’s report.



